City of Phillips

Notice of Meeting of the Public Safety Committee

Municipal Hall, Council Room

174 S Eyder Avenue
Wednesday November 5, 2008

5:30 p.m.

 Agenda

 

Mayor: Jeffrey Fahl

Committee members:  Laddy Hlavacek, Jay Reinke

Department Heads:  Police Chief David A. Sonntag, Fire Chief Jim Pisca

City Administration: Mary Willett
This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s open meeting law, S.S. Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.  This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.
1.   Call to Order (presiding officer)

          a) Greeting

          b) Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law.

          c)  Pledge of Allegiance.
2.   Roll Call

   Laddy Hlavacek ____ Jay Reinke ____ Mayor Fahl ____

3.   Public Comments
4.   Approval of minutes of October1, 2008 meeting

5.   Discussion/Action items:
a) Capital Improvement Plan – Fire
b) Fire Department Budget and Contract proposal
c) Fire Protection Ad Hoc
d) Fire Department Updates 
e) 911 MOU
f) Budget Adjustment for 2008 Budget
g) Capital Improvement Plan – 2009 Police Department Budget
c) Police Department Updates 
d) Set next meeting date & agenda
6.Adjournment

Meeting Minutes
Public Safety Committee

November 5, 2008

Laddy Hlavacek opened the Public Safety meeting at 5:33 p.m.

Present at the meeting:  Laddy Hlavacek, Jay Reinke, Mayor Jeff Fahl, David Sonntag, Michael Hauschild, Jim Pisca and Mary Willett.
Hlavacek/Reinke motioned to approve the minutes of the October 1, 2008 meeting.  The motion carried.

Jim Pisca covered his budget proposal and also reconfirmed the towns’ contract as proposed at the Fire Ad Hoc meeting where the towns will base their contribution on the prior audited figures from two years prior and that the 2% from the State of Wisconsin Department of Commerce for all municipalities covered by the fire department will go to the savings account with a little additional funding for the depreciation figure for each municipality.  The fire fees will all be deposited into the savings account as well.

Reinke/Hlavacek motioned to recommend the budget adjustments for the police budget to the Personnel-Budget-Finance Committee for approval.  All grants received and expenditures were detailed in the adjustments details.

The Department continues to look for ways to reduce the budget for 2009 as requested by Chair Hlavacek.  Details will be worked out in the budget meetings.

The next meeting was set for Wednesday December 3, 2008 at 5:30 p.m.
The meeting adjourned at 6:31 p.m.

Mary M. Willett

City Clerk-Treasurer

